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Share your views on Fulham FC’s proposed use of part of Bishop’s Park  

 
 Dear resident, 
 

I am writing to let you know that Fulham FC has requested the temporary use of a section of 
Bishop’s Park as part of its redevelopment works at Craven Cottage. 
 
The council granted permission in December 2018 for the club to redevelop its Riverside stand. 
As part of this planning permission, consent was granted for Fulham FC to use part of Bishop’s 
Park as a works compound – subject to an agreement with the council. 
 
We know that losing a section of the park will be inconvenient for local residents and regular 
park users. But the good news is that the redevelopment of the Riverside stand brings many 
significant benefits to the park in the short and long term.   
 
The redevelopment will unlock significant funding for the council which Fulham FC are obliged 
to pay in accordance with their planning conditions. This includes £660,000 towards park 
improvements and an additional £44,000 each year towards park maintenance for 10 years  
– both of which are ringfenced exclusively for Bishop’s Park.  

 
In addition, Fulham FC would pay an annual rental fee of £164,000 and an upfront payment of 
£150,000 – all of which will be used towards the maintenance of the park.  
 
This money could be used to pay for upgrades to the park’s lighting, improved footpaths and the 
repainting of the riverside railings, for example.  
 
On the reverse is the statutory notice including a map showing the area that Fulham FC have 
asked to use during the redevelopment. If approved, a temporary path will be installed outside 
the hoarding to ensure a full loop of the park can still be made. We expect the area will be used 
until April 2022. 
 
For more details about the proposed works, visit: www.lbhf.gov.uk/fulhamfc 
 
We thank you in advance for your understanding and patience. If you would like to share your 
views on this matter, please do not hesitate to get in touch by emailing me at 
parks@lbhf.gov.uk before Friday 5 April. 

 
Kind regards, 

 
Ian Ross 
Parks Manager 

 Hammersmith & Fulham Council 
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